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Did Connelly v. United States impact your
buy-sell arrangement?

OnJune 6, 2024, the U.S. Supreme Court decided a case that will affect all business owners that have life
insurance-funded buy-sell agreements. Specifically, those agreements commonly referred to as “entity
purchases” or “stock redemptions.”

In Connelly v. United States, the court addressed the question of whether a corporation’s fair market value,
where the corporation has an obligation to redeem a deceased owner’s shares, is impacted by life
insurance proceeds received by the corporation and committed to funding the redemption for estate tax
purposes. The Court unanimously held that the corporation’s redemption obligation is not a liability that
reduces the estate tax value of the decedent’s shares and that the death benefits received by the
corporation must be included as part of the estate tax valuation.?

What this means is that the buy-sell agreement for your business may no longer satisfy your objectives.
Please contact me as soon as possible to set up a time to review the buy-sell agreement you have in place.

Best regards,

1. Connelly v. United States, 602 U.S. __ (2024).

Disclosures:



Please keep in mind that the primary reason to purchase a life insurance product is the death benefit.

Life insurance products contain charges, such as Cost of Insurance Charge, Cash Extra Charge, and Additional Agreements Charge (which we
refer to as mortality charges), and Premium Charge, Monthly Policy Charge, Policy Issue Charge, Transaction Charge, Index Segment Charge,
and Surrender Charge (which we refer to as expense charges). These charges may increase over time, and these policies may contain
restrictions, such as surrender periods. Policyholders could lose money in these products.

This information is a general discussion of the relevant federal tax laws provided to promote ideas that may benefit a taxpayer. It is not
intended for, nor can it be used by, any taxpayer for the purpose of avoiding federal tax penalties.

Taxpayers should seek the advice of their own tax and legal advisors regarding any tax and legal issues applicable to their specific
circumstances.

This is a general communication for informational and educational purposes. The information is not designed, or intended, to be applicable to
any person’s individual circumstances. It should not be considered investment advice, nor does it constitute a recommendation that anyone
engage in (or refrain from) a particular course of action. If you are seeking investment advice or recommendations, please contact your
financial professional.

Insurance products are issued by Minnesota Life Insurance Company in all states except New York. In New York, products are issued by Securian
Life Insurance Company, a New York authorized insurer. Minnesota Life is not an authorized New York insurer and does not do insurance
business in the state of New York. Both companies are headquartered in St. Paul, MN. Product availability and features may vary by state. Each
insurer is solely responsible for the financial obligations under the policies or contracts it issues.

Variable products are distributed by Securian Financial Services, Inc., member FINRA. 400 Robert Street North, St. Paul, MN 55101.
Securian Financial is the marketing name for Securian Financial Group, Inc., and its subsidiaries. Minnesota Life Insurance Company and

Securian Life Insurance Company are subsidiaries of Securian Financial Group, Inc.
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